
 

 

Council #1038 Oklahoma City Report 

 

This council meets at the Santa Fe Family Life Center and serves Our Lady’s Cathedral parish 
and has members at other parishes as well. 

This council transitioned to virtual meetings immediately when the pandemic hit.  It was able to 
continue the financial support of a number of charities which it has supported on an on-going 
basis.  It has returned to in-person meetings with a virtual component for those members who 
do not yet feel safe attending these meetings. 

Much of the work of this council has centered around the operation of the Santa Fe Family Life 
Center.  The pandemic necessitated the suspension of services of the center.  The Center 
partnered with SSM St. Anthony’s to make protective equipment for use in hospitals.  The 
Center is now open for normal activities but they were unable to host some of the charitable 
activities that they normally do. 

This council is financially sound and has a strong leadership team but lacks support from many 
of its members.  There has been no membership growth this year.  Council reports are up to 
date. 

I project that this council will not earn Star Council this fraternal year. 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Thomas Greenlee 

District Deputy #16 



 

 

 

 

Council #4601 Report 

 

This council shut down completely when the pandemic hit.  Council elections were held 
virtually in June.  An attempt was made in June to begin holding in person meetings but there 
has not yet been a quorum present to conduct any council business. 

The council has conducted a free throw contest and given volunteer and financial support to 
Rosary School.  No other programs have been conducted. 

This council has had no additions to membership this year.  It has not removed any members 
from the rolls for several years.  The Financial Secretary and the retention committee have 
been working diligently to bring more members current with dues and expect to suspend a 
large number of members who have not paid dues for multiple years. 

The parish priest has recently talked with the financial secretary to encourage the council to 
become more active within the parish.  Hopefully, this will bear some fruit in the near future. 

The council is financially sound and is up to date with all state and Supreme assessments.  A 
great effort is needed to strengthen the leadership team and to get more members involved in 
the council. 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Thomas R. Greenlee 

District Deputy #16   



 

Council #10822 Report 

 

This council has had some struggles as a result of the pandemic but has responded well.  The 
Grand Knight was a health care worker who was assigned to COVID 19 patients.  The pressure 
of his employment and the long hours he was working necessitated that he resign from the 
grand knight position.  The deputy grand Knight was elected to complete that term of office.  
Another member accepted election to deputy grand knight, so that council activities could 
continue. 

Council members called parish members to check in on them and to invite them back to Mass 
when we were open for public masses.  All council members were called to check with them 
and see if they had needs that the council could assist with. 

The council treasury got depleted when the normal fundraising events could not be held, but 
enough funds were retained to insure that state and supreme obligations could be met for the 
current fraternal year and the beginning of next year. 

Monthly meetings were suspended for a short time but in person meetings have resumed with 
a virtual component so that those members not feeling safe in public meetings could still 
attend. 

The council has completed several charitable activities and has held two in person 
exemplifications of Charity, Unity and Fraternity with another planned for May.  The council has 
a net gain of 16 members, 200% of quote, but will likely suspend some delinquent members 
before the end of the fraternal year.   

I expect this council to earn Star Council recognition. 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Thomas R. Greenlee 

District Deputy #16 

 



 

 

Council #12669  

 

This council is having major difficulties.  They have not held a meeting either in person or 
virtually since the pandemic struck.  Officer elections were held virtually in June, buy no 
meeting was held. 

The council is on sound financial footing and is current with state and supreme assessments.  
No new members have been added to the council rolls this fraternal year.  Financial support for 
Christ the King school has continued but there have been few other programs. 

The council leadership has not done well in involving the council members in programs or 
activities.  I expect that monthly meetings will resume in the near future and conditions could 
improve. 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Thomas R. Greenlee 

District Deputy #16 
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